
Libertarian Party of California
Historical Preservation Committee
Minutes
April 24, 2022

Held via Zoom

Meeting commenced at 3:02 PM

HPC Members:
Joe Dehn
Reinita Susman
Kat McElroy
Pat Nicholson
(there is currently one vacancy)

Guests:
Michael Noguera

Mr Dehn suggested that each member introduce themselves, which each member did (in the
order listed above).

The LPedia “Work Plan” was shared and reviewed by Mr Dehn.

The Tasks/Projects were reviewed, with Mr Dehn suggesting that an entry should be added for
writing articles.

Ms. Susman said she is comfortable with interviewing (“interviewing long-time activists” in
Task/Projects), but needs direction on what questions to ask.

Ms. McElroy said she is competent at organizing. Mr Dehn gave two examples where this could
be applied:

● Biographies range from long and complete, to no information at all. Information needs to
be gathered and organized from various sources to fill these in.

● Printed newsletters are chronological, but information is not well catalogued. These
could be read methodically to either 1) look specifically for a particular type of
information (e.g., names of candidates), or 2) simply all read in order, in their entirety, to
cull any possible pertinent information that exists and add it to the relevant articles as it
is found.

The collection of documents as well as memorabilia was discussed.

The Subjects of Interest were reviewed, with discussion of details of some of the points
including:

https://lpedia.org/wiki/Libertarian_Party_of_California_Historical_Preservation_Committee#Work_Plan


● Richard Winger in San Francisco produces “Ballot Access News” and is a resource for
3rd party races and ballot access.

● All county affiliates have a page that needs to be maintained. Prior to ca. 2005, there
were regions that did not always correspond to counties.

● Articles can be scored for completeness. Biographies that are the most incomplete
would be a starting point for interviews.

The next meeting was scheduled for May 15, 2022 at 3:00 PM via Zoom.

Ms. McElroy nominated Mr. Dehn to be Chair.
Mr. Dehn was elected as Chair without objection.

Mr. Dehn asked for volunteers to be Secretary. Ms. McElroy volunteered to be Secretary.
Ms. McElroy was elected as Secretary without objection.

There was further discussion on:
● Monitoring LPC-related articles to look for problems
● History of HPC reports to the LPC ExComm

The meeting adjourned at 4:12 PM.


